
REQUEST 

Dear Sir, 

Please find attached a request under Freedom of Information Act. 

 
 
 
RESPONSE 
 
Thank you for your request for information which the Mayor’s Office for Policing And Crime 
(MOPAC) received on 1 June 2015. Your request has been dealt with under the Freedom of 
Information Act 2000.  
 
You asked for:  
 

1. Has the Mayor of London Office for Police and Crime (Mopac) has sold a former police 
station in Chadwell Heath, Redbridge, northeast London, to Al-Huda Welfare 
Foundation? 

2. If yes, what consultation was undertaken before the decision to sell the said premises to 
Al-Huda Welfare foundation? 

3. What was the total price for which said premises were sold? 
 
 



Our response to your request is as follows:  
 

1. Has the Mayor of London Office for Police and Crime (Mopac) has sold a former police 
station in Chadwell Heath, Redbridge, northeast London, to Al-Huda Welfare 
Foundation? 
 

I confirm that MOPAC does hold information relating to this request – whilst this is exempt 
from disclosure under Section 21 of the Freedom of Information Act, since it is information 
which is already published, please find the link below:  
https://www.london.gov.uk/sites/default/files/DISPOSAL%20OF%20BUILDINGS%20Yea
r%20End%202014.pdf  

 
2. If yes, what consultation was undertaken before the decision to sell the said premises to 

Al-Huda Welfare foundation? 
 
I confirm that MOPAC does hold information relating to this request – whilst this is exempt 
from disclosure under Section 21 of the Freedom of Information Act, since it is information 
which is already published, please see the links below:  
 
https://www.london.gov.uk/sites/default/files/Summary%20of%20Consultation%20Resp
onses.pdf  
 
https://www.london.gov.uk/sites/default/files/DMPCD%202013%20190%20Property%2
0Disposals%20December%202013.pdf  
 
 
3. What was the total price for which said premises were sold? 
 
I confirm that MOPAC does hold information relating to this request – whilst this is exempt 
from disclosure under Section 21 of the Freedom of Information Act, since it is information 
which is already published, please find the  link below:  
https://www.london.gov.uk/sites/default/files/DISPOSAL%20OF%20BUILDINGS%20Year
%20End%202014.pdf  

 
If you are unhappy with the response to your Freedom of Information request, please see the 
MOPAC website on what the next steps are at: 
 
http://www.london.gov.uk/priorities/policing-crime/how-we-work/freedom-of-information 
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